
From: Chambers - Ross J  

Sent: Tuesday, 7 June 2016 3:54 PM 
To: Tonia Sakkas 

Cc: Luana Payne; Janine Young; John Tuck; Alannah Hogan; AMOD 
Subject: RE: 4 yearly review of modern awards - Fire Fighting Industry Award 2010 - AM2014/202 
 

Dear Ms Sakkas,  
 
I refer to my email below and in particular to the variation, granted by the President, to direction 7.2 
of the Directions issued on 24 December 2016 (the Directions). The UFU’s final submissions were 
due to be filed by 4.00pm on 6 June 2016 and have not yet been received by the Commission.  
 
Please file the UFU’s final submissions by close of business 8 June 2016  in order to give the MFB and 
CFA the opportunity to respond in accordance with direction 7.3 of the Directions and so that the 
final hearing can proceed as scheduled on 17 June 2016.  
 
Regards, 
 
MIRIAM HENRY 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 

 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4645 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 

chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

 
From: Chambers - Ross J  
Sent: Friday, 13 May 2016 12:23 PM 

To: Luana Payne            
Cc: Janine Young; Tonia Sakkas; John Tuck; Alannah Hogan 

Subject: RE: 4 yearly review of modern awards - Fire Fighting Industry Award 2010 - AM2014/202 
 

Dear Ms Payne,  
 
I refer to your email below and advise that the President has granted the MFB/CFA an extension for 
filing final written submissions until 4.00pm Monday 16 May 2016. 
 
Direction 7 of the Directions of 24 December 2015 is varied such that the UFU final written 
submissions are now due to be filed by no later than 4.00pm Monday 6 June 2016. 
 
Regards, 
 
MIRIAM HENRY 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 

 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4645 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 

chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

http://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/sites/awardsmodernfouryr/AM2014202-dir-241215.pdf
mailto:chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au
mailto:chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au


From: Luana Payne [mailto:Luana.Payne@corrs.com.au]  

Sent: Friday, 13 May 2016 12:05 PM 
To: Chambers - Ross J 

Cc: Janine Young; Tonia Sakkas; John Tuck; Alannah Hogan 
Subject: 4 yearly review of modern awards - Fire Fighting Industry Award 2010 - AM2014/202 
 
Dear Associate 
 
As you know, we act for the CFA and MFB in the above matter.   
 
Our clients are due to file written submissions by 4pm today. Unfortunately an emergency has arisen 
today with our Counsel and as a result, we will not be in a position to file submissions until Monday, 
16 May 2016. 
 
We apologise for any inconvenience this delay will cause. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Luana Payne 

Senior Associate 

luana.payne@corrs.com.au 
Tel +61 3 9672 3117 
Fax +61 3 9672 3010 
www.corrs.com.au 
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